Republic of the Philippines
CIVIL AVIATION AUTHORITY OF THE PHILIPPINES

MEMORANDUM

TO : ALL OWNERS / OPERATORS OF PHILIPPINE
REGISTERED AIRCRAFT

SUBIJECT : UNREPORTED AIRCRAFT MAJOR MODIFICATIONS AND
REPAIRS

DATE : 11 APRIL 2022

It has come to the attention of this Authority that unreported modifications and/or repairs are
performed on Philippine registered aircraft. This is a violation of the following provisions of
the Philippine Civil Aviation Regulations, to wit:

1. PCARPart5.6.1.9 — Performance Rules: Modifications and Repairs;
2. PCAR PartIS 5.7.1.1 — Recording of Major Repairs and Major Modifications;

These discrepancies were noted during the application process for Certificates of Airworthiness
and Registration (if the application is original). Moreover, this may require multiple inspections
for the aircraft e.g., the airworthiness and the validation of major modification/repair.

In this regard, all aircraft owners / operators shall clearly indicate in their application for
Original/Renewal of Certificate of Airworthiness that the aircraft has undergone a major
modification/repair to avoid delay in the processing of the Certificate of Airworthiness.

For concerns and clarifications, please contact the Airworthiness Department thru email:
awd@caap.gov.ph and telephone no. (02)7 944-2165.
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CAPTAIN DPONALDO A. MENDOZA
Deputy Director General for Operations /
OIC - Flight Standards Inspectorate Service
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